
St. Fillan’s Primary and Nursery Class Parent Council

Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Monday, 2nd September 2019
Present
John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member (Chair)

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)

Paul Coleman (PC)


Parent Council Member

Andrew Carse



Parent Council Member

Brian Bourke (BB)


Head Teacher

Margo Brennen
(MB)


Staff Representative

Maria McKinney (MMcK)

Community Representative

Frances Blair (FB)


Church Representative 

Preneet Dhillen

Ruth McGowan

Chris Peacock



Julie Ionta (JI)



Clerk to the Parent Council








Apologies
Anne Marie Balmer


Parent Council Member 

David Reilly (DR)


Parent Council Member

1. Opening Prayer/Welcome/Apologies

JB welcomed all to the meeting, especially to the new parents, introductions were made and apologies were noted.  
Minutes were approved.

JB asked that going forward the Parent Council discuss only matters that we can influence.  The meeting agenda is busy and JB is keen that the meeting in kept on track to allow full and proper discussion of all items.

2. Activity Tracker
It was agreed that the matters listed below will be removed from the Activity Tracker.  BB will include any concerns as they arise within the Head Teacher Report.
To be removed from Activity Tracker:

· Property Matters – Heating System

· Cordia Cleaning

· Anti-social behaviour/Community Police

Please see attached sheet for updates to remaining Activity Tracker items.

3. Head Teacher Report
BB and school staff had considered areas of school life that might benefit from funding opportunities.  Suggestions included:
Scot-mid

· Food-tech Club as part of Family Learning

· Garden/Eco Schools

· Sustainability

· Parent Forums such as the Parent ASD Support Group

Aldi
· Funding for Karate Club to free up resource for other areas such as transport to sporting events.

Action:  BB and MMcK to move forward with applications.
Health and Safety Concerns

Work due to be undertaken in the Infant Playground over the Summer Holidays did not take place.  BB following up with Clerk for the building.  JB offered to represent the Parent Council and contact the Clerk.

Action:

BB to pass contact details to JB

JB to contact Health and Safety Clerk

JB to send pictures of playground to PC for his opinion.
Staff

Three new members of staff have joined St. Fillan’s.

· Samuel Webb, P5

· Mhairi Brady, P3

· Rosie McBrearty, PEF

Curriculum 

New Initiatives in Literacy, Comprehension, Writing, and Numeracy through play pedagogy are planned for the year ahead.  
Digital Literacy

A software update is planned for iPad’s on 10th September with pupils receiving iPad’s on 5th November.  Concerns raised by the Parent Council in previous meetings are more widely shared and a Digital Strategy is being developed that will look at:

· Technical issues

· Pupil Safety

· Home Insurance

St. Fillan’s will hold Parent Drop-in sessions to allow parents to understand how pupils will be using the iPads as part of the learning.

Active Schools

Up-coming Active School events include the Great Scottish Run, Cross Country and Rugby.  Natalie Swinney is the new Active Schools Co-ordinator for the School.
Vision, Values and Aims

BB asked if the Parent Council were happy with the Vision, Values and Aims that he presented at the last meeting.  All were in agreement that the new document should be incorporated into the School Handbook.
JB asked about the Placing Request Appeal process and if the Primary One intake had remained capped at 66.  BB confirmed that the Primary One role remained capped at 66.

MMcK asked if the absence in P2a/1c will be long term.  BB does not foresee it to be long term and confirmed that a consistent supply teacher has been in place.
4. Finance Report
PD has received confirmation that the new signatories have been added to the account and can now remove the old signatories.  Confirmation has also been received that £400.00 has been received into the Parent Council Account from Glasgow City Council.  As of Friday, 30 August 2019 the Parent Council bank account balance was £1,699.  PD confirmed that, on receipt of the most up-to-date bank statement, she has submitted the accounts for auditing.
Action:
PB to send copy of statement to BB to be included as appendix to Grant Application.

5. Grant Applications
JB said that he would like to see the Parent Council actively making applications for funding.  List of available grants and funds to be compiled including submission dates.
Aldi and Scot-mid applications were discussed earlier in meeting and will be added to the Activity Tracker.

Action:

MMcK and JI to compile list of possible Grants and Funding.
6. Connect Communications and Training Opportunities
JB is the only Parent Council member who has completed training in Recruitment and Selection and encouraged PC members to take time to think about attending the next Recruitment and Selection training course.
JB is keen to raise the profile of our Parent Council and will be attending the next meeting of the Glasgow Parent Council.  JB encouraged other members to attend some of these meetings.

7. Holyrood Parent Council
No update.
8. PTA Update
First meeting of the new term will be on Wednesday, 4th September.  Plans are in place for the Christmas Fair, Christmas Parties, Primary 7 Pizza Party and events in the spring.
9. AOB
MMcK recognised the good work of St. Fillan’s Nursery Class.  This was echoed by others present.  It was suggested that a Nursery Update should be included on the Agenda and that a text reminder of the next meeting be sent to Nursery Parents.
Action:

JI to add Nursery Class up-date to Agenda

PD spoke of Jotters that included the School Badge on the front cover and number grids and times tables within.  One school had suggested that the jotters had helped raise attainment and PD wondered if it something that St. Fillan’s would consider.

Action:  PD to send details of jotters to BB.

DMcG asked if there was currently as School Uniform Recycling Scheme.  PTA had previously offered school uniforms to parents at a very low cost during Parents Nights and Induction Days.  This had stopped for a period but it was thought that sales had begun again towards the end of last term.

Action:  JI to confirm that PTA are still offering uniforms to parents.

JB suggested a What’s App group to improve communication between meetings.  JB would highlight or remind members of training opportunities.  Updates on tracker items could also be included.
Action:

All – please provide JB with a note of your mobile phone number if you would like to be included in the What’s App Group.
JB suggested holding a social event to help raise the profile of the Parent Council within the School.  The purpose of the event would be to engage with local companies in the hope that they might consider sponsoring activities or groups within the School; engage with all school staff; engage with parents and help to promote the work of the Parent Council.

It was suggested that Open Sessions for Parents throughout the School year to show case all that goes on within the school might also be a way to increase parental understanding of the work of the Parent Council.
Next meeting
Monday, 7th October 2019 at 6.30pm in the Meeting Room, St. Fillan’s Primary School.
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	


Julie Ionta
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